Draft Minutes of Southwark Cyclists' 

meeting on December 13th 2017

Apologies: Pete, Ralph, Gareth, Amy, Jeremy, Mary, Alastair, Sarah, Liz

Present: Eleanor Margolies, Hugh Bolton, Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Sally Eva (sec), Lucia Quenya, Bruce Lynn

Minutes of last meeting agreed as true record. Matters arising: election 2018 to be discussed at co-ordinators meeting in January (Andy); 20mph review and Peckham Town Centre (Jeremy not present); Camberwell Grove bridge to re-open (Andy) ; Balfour St complaint (Ralph and Liz not present)

1) Civi and Civi training: no report

2) Dynamo update: decision to run return coaches on June 30th had been badly received. Andy discussing return routes avoiding Ride London with the coach and lorry company and seemed possible there would be a way to get through. He was therefore thinking of moving to July 29th. This would mean that someone else would have to lead the Freecycle to central London on Saturday 28th because he would be driving up to Dunwich on that day. Agreed; to move the date to July 29th if coach companies felt this was practical and to consider Freecycle Ride leader at January meeting. 

3) Bermondsey Street contraflow: this was a piece of nonsensical infrastructure which we had failed to notice in time. We would need to keep our eye on it to try to get it to make sense (Bruce)

4) Marshallsea junction with Borough Road: meeting on site showed that this could still be changed. TfL were happy to scrap their suggestions. It had been well worth objecting and could result in a much-improved scheme (Bruce). 

CS4: we had put out 1500 flyers and approval rating for scheme up to 80-85% against previous consultations showing 60-65% support. TfL jointly commission Strategic Transport Study of the missing section with LB Southwark. Consultation on this section expected in May 2018 (Andy). 

QW14 access to Rotherhithe Bridge: access to the bridge would be secured and it was pointless to get exercised about it not being possible now (bruce)

5) Bike Hangars roll-out: Andy to chase. Update: Procurement has now started and Southwark will be appointing a new supplier in March/April. 
A new short term deal has been agreed with Cyclehoop to provide 25 hangars and installation of these will begin as soon as possible. 
6) New Southwark Plan: proposed by Ralph and AGREED to ask for a meeting in January with Southwark planners (along with Southwark Living Streets & Southwark transport planners, e.g. LIP team) to discuss how best to
incorporate the radical healthy streets agenda into the NSP. 
7) Staffing: Pete resigning and Sarah taking over from Eleanor as newsletter editor: agreed to thank them both and congratulate Sarah on her public spiritedness. We promise to be nicer in future. 
8) Website update: sketches from Gareth (no-show)
AOB

British Land invited to Jan meeting but no response so far. 
Southwark had 2nd highest budget for quietways in London. QW8 would include a bi-directional cycle lane on John Ruskin Street. 
Camden had created a human-protected cycle lane and Liz wanted to do this in southwark -- Southwark Bridge road suggested as a potential site
Eleanor had been doing community speedwatch on Camberwell New Road. Commercial vehicles breaking the 20mph speed limit included Clarke's coaches (27mph), an AA flatbed truck (27mph) and a lorry doing 33mph. 
Luci to send new designs for the Peckham to Dulwich QW to Sally and for QW83 to Hugh Bolton. 
Date of next meeting: January 10th 6.30-8.30pm. Preliminary infrastructure meeting before main meeting at 6pm. 41 Grosvenor Park SE5 0NJ

